CTLLA Public Meeting in Petersburg, March 7, 2018
Resource Area: Forestry and Roads
Ben Case, Silviculturist
Fuelwood Harvest
One individual expressed interest in increasing opportunities to harvest both commercial and personal-use fuelwood from the Mitkof road system.  
Small or Micro Sale Opportunities
Three individuals voiced support for micro-sale type opportunities on Mitkof Island road system. They would like to buy commercial timber sales consisting of a relatively small number of high-value green trees. They expressed concern about the cost for both the purchaser and the government associated with having to go through the competitive bid process. 
Inventoried Roadless Rule
One individual asked that we display what has been harvested and what would be available for harvest within inventoried roadless areas if the roadless rule did not apply to the Tongass.
Negative Effects of Timber Harvest 
One comment was made that it is important to protect high value winter habitat for deer. 
Another commenter recommended an uneven-aged management strategy consisting of group selection for both OG and YG in stands located in deer winter habitat. This approach would offer pockets of high browse next to areas of snow intercept and thermal cover.
No more timber harvest
Cumulative effects of other current or potential landowners would result in unrecoverable damages and must be considered in this project. 
Support for Industrial Scale Timber Management
One individual expressed broad support for both old growth and young growth timber harvest and transportation system development. The commerce associated with the logging industry is important for SE Alaska, including Petersburg.  Economic diversity for Petersburg is important and a positive thing. Areas of particular interest for this activity were Thomas Bay, Kuiu Is. and Mitkof Is.
Roads
When closing or storing roads keep open for ATVs where possible to allow recreation, subsistence and personal use activities.
New roads would be a benefit for this use and should remain open to allow for this use.
No new roads anywhere
The ‘Overlook’ road (6232) needs to be maintained, and kept clear for recreation and subsistence users.  Growth of trees along the road are effecting the scenic views in this area. 
General support for new roads and maintaining the current infrastructure on the island to provide multiple-use opportunities. 
One recommendation was made to connect the Twin Creek road (6209) to the Cabin Creek road (6204) either with a road or trail for recreational purposes  
MAFs
[bookmark: _GoBack]One comment received for developing a new MAF on Kuiu Island in 3-Mile Arm. This would improve the economics of commercial activity and managing the island.
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